
Site Report – Lagoon –March 2025 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Nancy Mills, Head Teacher 
            Melody Schilke Principal 

Photos & Description of Activities and Events 

 
Amy Shema came for a visit to the Lagoon to check in with the  student teacher Margo Jewett.  They had a 
nice time connecting.  She commented on just how beautiful Chignik Lagoon truly is.  

Personnel Update 
Nancy Mills, Head/Sped/Secondary Teacher,  
Year 14: Sara Erickson, Elementary Teacher, Year 24 
Julie Boggan: Tutor who has transferred to help provide needed support in tutoring for the school.  
Samantha Jones, Intensive Sped Aide​
Elaina McCormick, Night Gym Aide/Preschool Aide 
Henry Erickson, Sped Aide/Indian Ed Aide​
Etelani Tupuola, Custodian/PE Aide 
Dustin Erickson, Substitute 
Hanna Pedersen, Substitute 

Classroom Highlights 

 
All levels are working diligently to get their last bits of learning before taking their AKSTAR and SCIENCE 
assessments. The elementary classroom weighed their hatched chicks on a daily basis and tracked and 
analyzed data to see which chicken grew the fastest. The chickens have been relocated to their new home. 
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Classroom Highlights Continued: The third grade class met with a class in Massachusetts that is also a 
fishing community. Margo’s uncle is principal of that school. They had a chance to talk with other students 
and compare and contrast their experiences.  Secondary is continuing to make progress with their classes 
both online and in person.  

LSAC Activity 
The LSAC last met on March 14, 2025.  
Hanna Overton, Seat A, Board Member and Eddie Overton Alternate: Jolene Tupuola, Seat B, President 
Jennie Grunert, Seat C, Secretary: Colleen Jones, Seat D, Board Member: Dan Grunert, Seat E, Vice President 
Topics were Middle School SNAP: having the middle schoolers write a letter to ask for assistance from both 
student government and Village Council.  These were approved!  Culture Camp, End of Year Celebrations, 
and Erin Alverson volunteering to do school pictures! 

Community Engagement  
Margo Jewett was a great addition to the Lagoon.  LSAC, parents, and staff threw her a going away party to 
wish her best wishes on her next adventure.  Jennie Grunert purchased pizza and community members and 
staff all contributed a little bit to make her farewell special.   

Professional Development 
Professional Development for the Reads Act is still continuing with Moon McCarley facilitating.  Elaina 
McCormick has completed her necessary training for preschool and even went to Anchorage to receive 
additional training.  She said she learned a lot about educating our littlest of learners.   

Pupil % Attendance K-12 
Attendance for March was at 84% 

Student and Staff Safety 
No Safety Concerns at this time, other than Be Bear Aware, Bears are starting to wake up.  

Other 
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